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Dear El Paso County Commissioner's,

I am writing to petition you to grant access to Hwy 105 for the Colorado Pumpkin Patch. As a nearby
resident and mother of 3 kids that enjoy multiple visits to the ranch, | plead with you to consider the
positive impact this decision would hold for our community. Colorado Pumpkin Patch offers a safe,
wholesome place for my kiddos to run, learn, and explore each and every year. It's a family tradition we
hold dear to our hearts.

Over the years, | have witnessed The Colorado Pumpkin Patch and its owners, do SO MUCH good for our
community. As they mentor many youth, they teach them a large variety of life lessons. They hold
themselves to high standards of ethics. They are an example of what hard work and determination looks
like. They exemplify the meaning of grace, love, and family to all who are near them.

Allowing access to their ranch from Hwy 105 benefits our community greatly. We need safe places for
families to frequent, as our area has more and more development occurring, and more families moving
in. Please grant them access and allow them to continue run their business and provide for their family in
a sustainable manner.

Regards,
Jessica Cordova

Sent from my iPhone



